
CARROLL COUNTY HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION MINUTES OF 

TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 14TH , 2021 MEETING 

LOCATION: Reagan Room, County Office Building 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Edwin Gregg, Kyohei Abe, Craig Saunders, Christopher 
Tomlinson. 

COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: none 

OTHERS PRESENT: Timothy Dixon, Counsel; Hannah Weber, Planning Liaison; David 
Bloom, applicant; Sam Weaver, resident of Uniontown. 

New Business 

1. Introduction of those present: The Commission members all introduced themselves.

2. Approve the minutes from August 241", 2021 meeting. Mr. Saunders made a motion to
approve the minutes. Mr. Tomlinson seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

3. New Business - Application 21-08 Application for the removal and replacement of a
dying tree at 3400 Uniontown Road by David and Kathryn Bloom. Mr. Gregg asked
the Commission if there was enough information on the application for them to proceed.
Mr. Saunders made a motion to proceed, and Mr. Abe seconded the motion and it passed
unanimously. Mr. Bloom presented his application and was open to hearing
recommendations from the Commission about replacement trees. Mr. Gregg said he had
received a call about this tree from Carroll County Government being a danger due to the
fact it was hanging in the road. Mr. Gregg expressed how Hannah Weber, Department of
Planning, reached out to Jonathan Bowman, Forest Conservation Specialist with the
Bureau of Resource Management, inquiring about possible tree replacements for Mr.
Bloom. Mr. Bowman recommended red bud or flowering dogwood due to the constraints
of the power lines near the property. After further discussion Mr. Abe made a motion to
approve the application as presented. Mr. Saunders seconded the motion, and it  was
approved unanimously. The applicant was advised by Mr. Gregg to reach out to Mr.
Bowman for more instruction.

New Business - Open Meetings Training. Mr. Dixon led the Commission in Open
Meetings Training. Mr. Dixon expressed this training is required by the state of Mary land
and the chair must be certified in the training yearly. Mr. Dixon began his training stating
how the Commission is a public body because they are appointed by the Board of County
Commissioners. Violations of the Open Meetings Act can happen when at least three of
Commission members are discussing HPC business outside of an advertised meeting. Mr.
Dixon said when in doubt, it is best to hold a meeting in open session. E-mails between
the Commission members discussing decisions pending with the HPC is also a violation




